## WEST Virginia RADIOLOGIC TECHNOLOGY BOARD OF EXAMINERS

P.O. Box 638 1715 Flat Top Road Cool Ridge, W V 25825

Board Meeting April 5, 2001

## MEMBERS PRESENT:

## MEMBERS EXCUSED:

**BOE STAFF** 

Alice Belmont, Chairman W, Alva Deardorff Mark Wilcox Susan Bellomy Judith Schreiman, M.D. Leah Jean Morris

Gary Morano, M.D. Larry Heck Grady Bowyer

ATTORNEY: David Cleck

The WVBOE meeting for April 5, 2001 was called to order at 5:22 P.M.

Minutes from the meeting of Nov 7, 2000 were corrected and approved.

The financial statements from November 2000 - February 2001 were approved as distributed.

The Board then elected to go into Executive Session for discussion of the following complaints:

Case #12-00

Case #01-01

Case #02-01

Case #03-01

JRCERT Site Visit representative was Grady Bowyer for Bluefield State College on March 19, & 20, 2001. He was pleased to announce that they received a very good report from the site team. No deficiencies were noted in the report.

There was discussion on paying for the representative's expenses for site visit, if the schools will pay the Board representatives expenses it will be allowed.

Regarding Board Meeting to continue setting dates ahead of time and to meet in different areas of the state. Dates were set and discussion of different areas discussed, it was decided that meetings would be held in Charleston until further notice.

Page 2

The status of the Rules that have been presented to the legislature regarding HB 2599, HB 2710, and

SB 372. Grady Bowyer gave a report on each as to where they are at the present time.

Other House Bills that could affect all Boards were:

HB 2283 Increase Reimbursement for Board Members for Travel Management.

HB3242 Universal confidentiality form for all Boards

HB 3216 Budgets Proposed for all Boards (Appropriated by Legislature)

Under Other Business the Board discussed keeping the meeting to less than 2 hours.

Mary Casto is the Administrative Secretary of the Board and it was voted that she attend all board meeting and do the minutes for each meeting.

State inspection of Radiology Facilities will start as soon as possible.

The Board wants to Thank the WVBOE staff for being conscientious in doing their job duties.

Respectively Submitted

Susan Bellomy